

May 29, 2020

Mr. Richard Zhang, President of HXBG Mrs. Zhaofang Wang, Principal of HXBG Huaxia Chinese School at Bergen (HXBG) 425 Paramus Road/P.O. Box 9180 Paramus, NJ 07652

Dear Huaxia Chinese School at Bergen (HXBG),

The consequences of COVID-19 have been far-reaching. The devastating effects of the virus, from its physical impact to economic hardships, have made themselves known in headlines and conversations for months. As New Jersey's largest hospital, Bergen New Bridge has been on the front line of the COVID-19 pandemic from its onset.

During the height of this crisis, when we needed the support of our community the most, you answered the call. We received personal protection equipment, (PPE), financial donations, meals for our healthcare heroes, and other acts of generosity and kindness that we can never repay. Generous donations such as yours were critical in our fight against COVID-19. We cannot thank you enough.

While we have flattened the curve, we know we have much more to do to deliver the diverse care our community needs, reimagine the way we deliver that care, and be ever ready should the virus resurge. With your continued support and the resilience and dedication of our unwavering staff, we will continue to get through this together.

On behalf of the entire Bergen New Bridge family, I thank you for your support and generosity. Please stay connected with us through our social media platforms, where we have also posted a thank you acknowledgement in your honor. We are Bergen New Bridge Strong because of the caring of our community which in turn helps us provide the essential care needed through this pandemic, and the epidemic of medical, financial, and mental health issues it has fueled.

Thank you and be safe and well.

Deborah Visconi President and CEO

Bergen New Bridge Medical Center

230 East Ridgewood Avenue, Paramus, New Jersey 07652 Phone: 201.967.4000

www.newbridgehealth.org